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Issue 42 COVID-19 Special Edition 

NEXT ISSUE will focus on Mayo University Hospital 

For feedback please email newsletter.saolta@hse.ie 

e-Newsletter  

Coronavirus COVID-19 

#AllInThisTogether 
The Saolta COVID-19 Experience 

Special Edition Newsletter 

*For more drawings/cards from around the hospitals, go to page 20 
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Chief Executive Officer 
 

We have passed mid-point in what has been an extraordinary year for the health services and I 

want to again thank you for all you have done to deliver safe patient care in these  

unprecedented times. In the pages that follow you will see images and links to videos highlighting 

the tremendous work that has taken place across our Saolta Group of hospitals.  
 

The last almost six months have been among the most challenging the health services in this 

country and indeed around the world have ever faced – it is only through the resilience and 

commitment of you, our front line staff that we have managed to continue to provide care to so 

many of our patients. It is important you all acknowledge, to yourselves and to your colleagues, the incredible service 

that healthcare workers have provided. We are gradually restoring our services many of which we will deliver in  

different ways as we continue to live with COVID-19 and we are continuing to work to put plans in place to help us deal 

with the challenges that the winter ahead will present.  

 

The World Health Organisation declared 2020 the International Year of the Nurse/Midwife and it 

was also the bicentenary of the birth of Florence Nightingale. There were many plans to celebrate 

and acknowledge the contribution of Nurses and Midwives to healthcare but due to the  

pandemic those celebrations were understandably put on hold.  
 

All of our staff members clinical and non-clinical have worked tirelessly and selflessly since the  

beginning of March to manage the health crisis caused by COVID-19. The response from  

everyone was overwhelming. People not only changed the way they worked, they took on extra  

responsibilities and they also volunteered to work in the community. 
 

There was a heightened awareness among staff  that patients were feeling isolated and frightened and there are many 

stories of the lengths staff went to, to comfort patients and their families during this time. 
 

Everyone should feel very proud of the role they played during the pandemic.  
 

I am retiring in August and I want to take this opportunity to say thank you for supporting each other and advocating to 

keep our patients at the center of what we do. 
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Coronavirus COVID-19 

Chief Director of Nursing and Midwifery  

 

We have been delivering care to our patients across the Saolta Group in the context of  

COVID-19 for almost five months now. It has been a really challenging time for everyone and I 

want to again acknowledge the amazing commitment of you all, in what have been very 

difficult circumstances. 
 

We are now working to resume services which may have been ceased or restricted in the last 

number of months and I want to thank you for your support in getting our services back up and 

running albeit it with Covid continuing to impact on the level of services we can deliver. We will 

be operating in a very different environment but I know each of you remain dedicated to doing 

the very best for our patients. 
 

In the following pages you will see photos of many of the teams who worked so hard across the Saolta Group of 

hospitals as we managed COVID-19. You can also click on the links in the newsletter to see and hear from many of your 

colleagues. Of course this is only a representation of the many staff who work in the Group’s hospitals but it does help 

give a sense of the scope and breadth of the care we provide. 

 

One of our hospitals (GUH) has been chosen to collaborate with the HPSC in planning a study looking at Covid  

seroprevalence in healthcare workers. If this is successful we will be offering Covid serology testing to GUH employees in 

the Autumn as part of a clinical study. 
 

Finally I would urge you all to try to take some time off over the coming months for some well earned rest and to  

re-energise for the coming winter. 
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Chief Operations Officer 
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Saolta Tweets 

 

 
 

 

Coronavirus COVID-19 

Be sure to follow us on Twitter for all the recent updates !     @saoltagroup 

https://twitter.com/saoltagroup
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Saolta Videos 

Click here to view 

Click here to view 

Click here to view 

Click here to view 

Click here to view Click here to view 

 
Coronavirus COVID-19 

https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1255154491801743362
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1247139902334087170
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1256555299324002304
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1243509659660623874
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1253670630215557124
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1247854444567572481
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Click here to view 

Click here to view 

Saolta Videos 

Click here to view Click here to view 

 
Coronavirus COVID-19 

Click here to view 

Click here to view 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IPzLXg8GPTg
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1265988571686633472
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1272865781160841217
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1271504440525238273
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1262749829790175233
https://twitter.com/saoltagroup/status/1265321571541028864
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Coronavirus COVID-19 

#OurStaff 
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100 days of COVID-19 testing at LUH 

 
Coronavirus COVID-19 

April Boyle, Leanne Sheridan and Lee Monaghan. Philomena Harkin and Susan Mc Gee. 

On June 26, the Laboratory at Letterkenny University Hospital marked 100 days of COVID-19 testing with  

almost 6,200 samples tested and results currently being reported within 24 hours of receipt.  The laboratory is 

carrying out testing on swabs taken from patients in the hospital, staff from the hospital and HSE community 

staff, as well as testing samples taken from members of the public referred to community testing hubs by 

their GPs in County Donegal. For more details click here  

Plastic Surgery Team in Roscommon using ‘Photo Triage’ 

Ms Deirdre Jones, Consultant Plastic and  

Reconstructive Surgeon. 

Ms Deirdre Jones, Consultant Plastic and Reconstructive 

Surgeon; Imelda Wynne, Clerical Officer; Caroline Webb, 

Acting CNM2; Laura Beirne, Clerical Officer; Rachel 

O’Donnell, Clerical Officer; Bernie McTeague, Senior Staff 

Nurse; Bernie Finneran, RANP, Plastic Surgery and Skin 

Cancer; and Amanda O’Halloran, RANP, Plastic Surgery. 

The Plastic Surgery Department at Roscommon University Hospital has been using a ‘photo triage’ process to 

identify patients who require an urgent consultation, to replace face-to-face consultations during the  

COVID-19 pandemic. For more details click here  

https://www.saolta.ie/news/100-days-covid-19-testing-letterkenny-university-hospital-laboratory
https://www.saolta.ie/news/roscommon-university-hospital-using-%E2%80%98photo-triage%E2%80%99-during-covid-19-pandemic
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Virtual Outpatient Clinics take place at MUH 

 
Coronavirus COVID-19 

Prof Paul O’Grady, Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon Sarah Dunne, Physiotherapist  

In response to the COVID outbreak, the Orthopaedic and Physiotherapy teams at MUH developed virtual 

clinics to assess patients with fractures who could be managed remotely. The clinics have minimised  

hospital visits for hundreds of patients, keeping them safe at home as much as possible. Click here for article 

and video 

‘Thinking of You’ and Maternal Wellbeing Initiatives at SUH 

Delivering the first letter from a relative to a patient 

through the ‘Thinking of You’ initiative, from left: Marian 

Ryder, Director of Nursing; Grainne McCann, General 

Manager and Linda Foley, Consumer Services Officer.  

The Consumer Services Department introduced the ‘Thinking of You’ initiative for family and friends of  

patients to keep in contact during visiting restrictions. For more details click here. In May the hospital  

introduced two new maternal wellbeing initiatives to support new mothers and mothers-to-be in the hospital 

including a memory keepsake card to celebrate the birth with mothers while they were in the hospital and 

colouring sheets and pencils for mindfulness. For more details click here 

 

The memory keepsake cards 

https://www.saolta.ie/news/virtual-outpatient-clinics-take-place-mayo-university-hospital
https://saolta.ie/news/%E2%80%98thinking-you%E2%80%99-initiative-introduced-suh-keep-patients-and-families-connected-during-covid-19
https://www.saolta.ie/news/maternal-wellbeing-initiatives-sligo-university-hospital
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Patient who was 81 days in ICU discharged from PUH 

 
Coronavirus COVID-19 

Rose Mannion Robbie Fox, Physio Assistant and Eimear Griffin, Senior  

Respiratory Physiotherapist with Rose in Portiuncula  

University Hospital 

 

A mother of two children and a grandmother of two, 66 year old Rose Mannion from Lorrha in North  

Tipperary was admitted to Portiuncula University Hospital on 28 March with COVID-19. Rose spent a total of 

81 days in the Intensive Care Unit between Portiuncula University Hospital and UHG. On 26 June, after 90 

days in hospital, Rose was transferred to the Intermediate Care Facility in Limerick to continue her  

rehabilitation journey. Click here for article and video 

ICU FamilyLink connecting families and patients in GUH 

ICU staff from left: Maura Lyons, Critical Care Audit Nurse; 

Leonie Cullen, CNM2 and Teresa Finnerty, CNM2  

In April, UHG introduced a new video call system known as ICU FamilyLink which enables families, patients 

and the clinical teams providing care during COVID-19 to make contact. The system was designed to be as 

easy as possible for the nurse caring for the patient to use safely and securely, with high quality video image 

and sound. For more details click here  

 

Frank Kirrane, Medical Physical and Clinical Engineering 

Dept and Leonie Cullen, CNM2.  

https://www.saolta.ie/news/patient-81-days-icu-discharged-portiuncula-university-hospital
https://www.saolta.ie/news/technology-connecting-families-icu-university-hospital-galway
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Coronavirus COVID-19 

Thank You! 


